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MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of approving the Capital Equipment purchases for the Police 
Department (4 Patrol Vehicles) as budgeted in Fiscal Year 2023-2024. 

Date: October 4, 2023 
 

The City Council approved the Fiscal Year 2023/2024 Budget on September 26, 2023.  The 
budget included Capital Equipment for Police Department Vehicles.  Since the individual cost of 
the vehicles exceeds the City Manager’s spending authority of $25,000, they require City 
Council approval before purchase.   

The Police Department budgeted $230,000 for a much-needed patrol vehicle replacement plan, 
at an estimated cost of $57,500 each. The anticipated purchase price is based on the State 
Contract for best pricing. This yearly purchase plan of 4 vehicles is to continue addressing our 
overly depreciated police patrol vehicle fleet.  

Staff recommends the Council approve the Capital Equipment purchases for the Police 
Department (4 Patrol Vehicles) as budgeted in Fiscal Year 2023-2024. 

 






